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February 234, 12186.

Mr. Walter C. Shields,

Nome, Alaska.
Dear HMr. Shields:

I am in receipt of your letter of December 13
'ihcldsing a oopy of'thenietter you sent to Eootarfﬁiohola
with reference to the quality of the Wainwright coal. I
am sorry that you suggested that there had pﬁséiﬁlﬁ beén
a substitution made by the_captain who delivered the coal.
You had doubtless forgotten my telling you that I saw

. the inferior slacked coal which Captain Backland.haé
carried from Seattle delivered %o his store at Kotzebue.
If you have an opportunity on vour visit to Kotzebue
this spring to'sae that coal; you will realize that there
waé no poss;bie chance to substitute it for the Wainwfight
coal. h |

In my opinion the Waihwright coal is of a different
quality from that mined the previous year, dué to hhS_fact
that Mr. VanValin was trying to make a record and pefmittea

the natives to dig the coal from a different formation
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from whpfé,it was dug the previous year. I tried two
sacks of it in our furnace at Seattle and found it very
inferior to the cheap Washington coal, which we puichased
for $3.50 per ton.

Very sincerely yours,

NI %py




